












 

 

From: Jonathan Gicker <jon@gickers.net> 

Date: September 5, 2018 at 1:11:55 PM PDT 

To: <bdofsupervisors@co.nevada.ca.us> 

Subject: Attention Hank Weston, District 4 

Dear Mr. Weston: 

My husband and I are constituents of yours in District 4.  We would like to let you 

know that we support the urgency fire ordinance in the Yuba River corridor that is 

coming up for public hearing this week.  We have received a letter from the County as 

we are private property owners, at 14290 Lily Creek Trail, Nevada City, who would 

be affected by the ordinance.   

My comments are only that I'm shocked burning and campfires are not already 

prohibited by Cal Fire's seasonal burn ban, that such an ordinance should have been in 

effect for the last 30 years (we lost our home in the 49er Fire in 1988), and that I 

would be happy if there were NO EXCEPTIONS at all to any kind of burning, fires, 

BBQ's, etc. during the fire season.  That seems like common sense, but that doesn't 

seem to be that common these days. 

Please vote Yes for the ordinance and do what you can to make it as strong and 

effective as possible.  We are already appalled that State Parks does not have the 

personnel to patrol the Jones Bar area of the Yuba River State Park, which our 

property adjoins, won't lock the gate at the top of the road where it meets the 

pavement, and feel as if we're just sitting here waiting for the next fire to be started by 

illegal camping and campfires in the Jones Bar section of the river corridor. 

Thanks for anything you can do. 

Carol and Jon Gicker 
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From: Rorie Lin Gotham <skyranch1@sbcglobal.net> 
Sent: Monday, September 10, 2018 9:33 AM 
To: heather.newell@fs.fed.us; Richard Anderson; Melinda Booth; Hank Weston; Heidi Hall; Ed Scofield; Dan Miller 
Subject: Camping and Camp Fires continue at Golden Quartz Day Use Park on South Yuba River in Washington  
  
Greetings Heather - 
 
cc:  Nevada County Supervisors, Hall, Miller,  Scofield, Weston, Anderson 
       SYRCL ED M. Booth 
 
I trust this finds you well 
 
I  have to take issue with something very important to the South Yuba River and to the people who 
call Washington home. 
 
This is not the first weekend this season or the first year of hazardous activities from out of towners 
going to Golden Quartz Day Use Park. 
 
I called the TNF Coyote Street office last month and made you aware of activities there where 
people are camping and having camp fires at Golden Quartz. 
 
This is NOT supposed to be happening - this is a DAY USE only site 
 
But once AGAIN. camping and camp fires were part of this last weekend's activities at that site. 
 
Nevada County is voting on imposing fire restrictions on property owners in the canyon where we 
are responsible, have substantial investments in our properties,  know weather and fire hazard conditions  
and have water on site 
 
Yet, these out of town visitors come into the canyon and do what they want, go where they want and are potentially 
going 
to be the cause of a fire down here, not the property owners. 
 
I do not understand why this problem continues to happen other than the fact that perhaps no one with authority is 
going to Golden Quartz to monitor human activity knowing there are big concerns there, particularly on weekends.. 
 
Someone from TNF comes down to Golden Quartz to supply toilet  paper why can't that same person comes down 
here 
on the weekends to do that task and see what other kinds of activities are happening?  Perhaps there can be a 
TNR volunteer 
to monitor activites.   
 
Additionally, people continue to walk through the decommissioned Keleher Day Use Park to trespass at the private 
properties up and down stream.  .  I find cigarette butts there  frequently and the grasses are tall and dry which is  
not a good combination of conditions.    :Perhaps TNF could cut down the grasses on their property to reduce fire 
hazardous 
conditions. 
 
PLEASE, Heather, something needs to be done to monitor human activity in this part of Washington. 
 
None of us want to see the canyon and Washington go up in smoke, but we are heading in that direction. 
 
Thank you for your attention 
 
Sincerely 
 
Rorie Lin Gotham 
Resident of Washington, CA 
(530) 478-0258 
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